Rinard, Iowa October 21, 1941

Dr. Forrest C. Allen,
Director of Physical Education and Basketball Coach,
University of Kansas,
Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Dr. Allen:

Enclosed, please find a personal check of four dollars (\$4.00) for your latest Basketball book.

I talked with you after some of the lectures at the Iowa Coaching School which was held at Boone, Iowa this summer, and was impressed very much by your methods and philosophy on coaching.

As a favor, would you please personally autograph the copy of the book?

Hoping to have the opportunity to hear you again some time.

Sincerely yours,

Les It, Smith

Leo W. Smith.